
CIVILIAN SERVICE MEDAL 1939-1945 

DETERMINATION 

I, WILLIAM GEORGE HAYDEN, Governor-General of the Commonwealth of 
Australia, acting under the provisions of regulations 8 and 9 of 
the Civilian Service Medal 1939-1945 Regulations, determine as 
follows: 

Medal design 
1. The Civilian Service Medal 1939-1945 is a circular bronze 
medal measuring 38 millimetres in diameter ensigned with the 
Federation Star. The obverse will have the Southern Cross, 
centrally located on a bronze disc, surrounded by a 7.5 
millimetre ring of wattle blossom. An inscription with the words 
"Civilian Service" appears on the bar below the ribbon slot. The 
reverse will have a horizontal panel 30 millimetres across and 13 
millimetres high on which the name of the recipient at the time 
of qualifying service will be engraved. The year '1939' will 
appear above the panel and the year '1945' will appear below the 
panel. 

Medal ribbon 
2. The medal is suspended from a ribbon 32 millimetres in 
width. The ribbon has a central Ochre band 10 millimetres wide, 
flanked by two vertical white bands each 1 millimetre wide, and a 
further two vertical bands of Opal Green each 10 millimetres 
wide. 

Medal dress 
3. The Medal is worn on the left breast whenever full size 
orders, decorations and medals are worn. 

Medal Miniature 
4. The miniature of the Civilian Service Medal 1939-1945 is a 
half size replica of the main medal suspended from a miniature 
ribbon 16 millimetres wide. The miniature medal is worn whenever 
miniatures of orders, decorations and medals are worn. 



Ribbon Bar 
5. The ribbon bar of the Civilian Service Medal 1939-1945 
consists of a strip of full size ribbon with no emblem. The 
ribbon bar is worn whenever ribbon bars of orders, decorations 
and medals are worn. 

Order of Precedence 
6. The Medal is worn in accordance with the Australian Order of 
Precedence of Honours and Awards as approved from time to time. 

Dated 
	

IF  1995 

Governor-General 
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